MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

November 2, 2009

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on November 2, 2009 in the main study area.

Members present:





    Absent:  

	Don Adams
	Domenica McDonald
	Richard Cavalier

	Anne Bourner
	Helen Menke
	Janice Taylor

	Mary Ann Clendenin
	Darlene Prest
	

	Steve Gerlach
	Cristy Stupegia, Librarian     
	


The minutes of the October 5, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steve Gerlach to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence – A letter of resignation, effective immediately, was read from Janice Taylor.  The Board accepted the resignation with regrets.

Treasurer’s Report 

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Helen Menke to pay all bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia

1.  Cristy reported on employee hours.  We are still under our goal of 8000 hours.
2. Non-Resident Fees

Cristy handed out a sheet to explain our options.  It was decided to wait until we have better information before we make a decision.

3. Influenza problems
Discussion regarding what actions might need to be taken regarding H1N1. -- i.e.:  What if the school closes because of the flu? Or …What if the student is sent home and then comes to the library?  No specific action was taken following the discussion.

4. Grant News

A.  Joe Harris, Executive Director of Shawnee Library System, intends to retire next year.

B. Cristy reported on the Gates Foundation Workshop. “Turning the Page.”

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Don Adams to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

New Business

1.  The librarians would like to have a Christmas Party.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steve Gerlach to allow an early closure of the library in order to have the staff’s annual Christmas dinner get-together.  Motion carried unanimously.

2. The Board members discussed whether to bring snacks for the December meeting.  It was decided that those who wanted to bring a snack should do so.

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Steve Gerlach to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board

